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                                                                                                                                                                             St. Mary’s C.E.(A) First School
The Heath

Uttoxeter

Staffs

ST14 7LX

Telephone 01889 228730
e-mail: office@st-marys-uttoxeter.staffs.sch.uk
Headteacher Mrs J Moult                                         
                                               Web site: www.st-marys-uttoxeter.staffs.sch.uk
Dear Parents/Carers,                                                                                                     July 20th 2021
As the restrictions begin to lift, the Government has provided us with a provisional plan for life at school in September.  Over the summer, we will constantly be monitoring the situation, and ensuring that the plans we put in place now, are still safe for starting back to school in September.  We are still looking at limiting the amount of people in one place at one time, so we do appreciate your understanding when following the plan for dropping off and picking up.  We want to make use of every door available!  

Here is the information you need to be ready for the new term, and to help you and your child be prepared and ready.
Please read the following information carefully:
The Start of the School Day for Nursery
Nursery Penguins – 8.50am – will use the entrance door at the back of the Hall, accessed from the car park, and all parents of nursery children will not need to go on the playground at all.  Any siblings will also be dropped off at this point and they will be able to go straight to their classrooms along the corridor, and will be escorted to Bears and Ladybirds by a member of staff.  This is to help minimise the amount of people on the playground at any one time.

The Start of the School Day for all other classes
The main gates will open at 8.40am.  Please do not arrive at school before this time.  Parents and Carers from Reception to Year 4, will be allowed on the playground and will drop their child at the allocated door/gate, where staff will meet the children and guide them towards their classroom from 8.45am until 8.55am.  We would ask you to drop off your child any time within this 10 minute window, then leave the playground, so there is a constant movement with minimal waiting time and, hopefully, the playground won't get too busy and congested.

KS2: Crocodiles, Leopards & Giraffes - use the door outside the Giraffes room, labelled "Key Stage 2"
KS1: Tigers & Zebras - use the door under the shelter, it will be labelled "Key Stage 1"
KS1: Bears - use the red gate next to the shed, they have a back door to their classroom.

EYFS: Red Ladybirds - use the gate next to the grass/bike area, staff will meet the children at this gate, and take them into the classroom.
EYFS: Yellow Ladybirds – use the door with the ramp, next to the climbing wall.
The End of the School Day
The main gates will open at 3.25pm and Parents and Carers will be allowed on the playground.  Please wait for your children at the same gate/door they were dropped off at.  The doors will open at 3.30pm. Please leave the playground as soon as you can, so we can avoid groups of people together for longer periods of time.  
Nursery Penguins will be collected from the Hall door at the end of the day (3.30pm) the same way as the morning.  Older siblings will join them and come this way too.  Any Penguin who starts/finishes at lunchtime, will use the Office entrance.
Safety around school – this is a priority.  The roads can be busy, cars are parked and children and families are walking and crossing the roads.  Please be mindful of where and how you park.  You must not park on any yellow lines, or immediately in front of the gates, even if dropping off.  This is for everyone’s safety. Our neighbours need access to their drives, the residents of the Hornbeams may need ambulance and visitor access and parking needs to be respectful.  We appreciate that the roads will be busy and parking will be difficult at times.  The Community Centre offers a car park, and is 3 minute walk away - this offers the safest option, as well as walking to school.
Hand washing and sanitising 

This will continue to be a priority and opportunities will be provided throughout the day to use soap and water to keep hands clean.  Children and staff will be encouraged to continue to use hand sanitiser.  
Breakfast Club
This is in the Hall and operates between 7.30am and 8.45am.
· Children will have breakfast and a range of activities to access.
· Children will be dropped off at the back door of the Hall (off the staff car-park), where staff will ask you to sign your child into club.
· Children will be escorted to their classrooms when school starts, by a member of staff.
After School Club
This will also be in the Hall and the children will enjoy story based activities throughout the week, including art and craft, games, mindfulness, ipads and outdoor activities, weather permitting.
· Penguins, Ladybirds and Bears will be escorted to the Club by their members of staff at 3.30pm
· Older children will go the Hall from their classroom at 3.30pm.
· Pick up for parents will be at the back door of the Hall, from the staff car-park.
Please make sure that all bookings for Breakfast & After School Club are made via the office at least 24 hours prior to requiring a place.  We sometimes have limited space available and wouldn't want you to be disappointed.
PE

	Ladybirds
	Thursday

	Bears  
	Monday & Wednesday

	Zebras
	Wednesday & Thursday

	Tigers 
	Wednesday & Friday

	Giraffes 
	Tuesday & Thursday

	Leopards
	Wednesday & Thursday

	Crocodiles
	Thursday & Friday


Children will come to school on their PE days already dressed in their outdoor PE kit (trainers, black jogging bottoms/shorts, white t-shirt, black hoodie/red school sweatshirt).  They will wear this all day on PE days.  PE will continue to be outdoors as much as possible.  Children's PE kits must reflect the school uniform colours please, as this is a day of teaching and learning, as well as PE.  If children come in a variety of colours and styles, they will be offered school PE kit to change into.  The PE timetable for classes is below:
We have a sports coach who teaches some of the PE lessons.  His name is Mr Cox and he will be in school on a Wednesday afternoon, Thursday and Friday.
Worship

We are able to have our daily collective worship in the Hall from September.  We hope to have Celebration Worship for parents and carers to attend later on in the term, when we have had further guidance to confirm.  We will let you know when this will commence.
Lunch

Hot and cold lunches will be served in the Hall for all children in school.  The School Kitchen will provide a lovely varied menu with up to four choices each day.  Children will choose their lunch from the menu, which Aspens provide on their App, and we have on our weekly newsletter.

As usual, the lunches will be under the Universal Free School Meals scheme for Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 children.  

Usual prices for lunch can be paid on Parent Pay for the children in Nursery, Year 3 and Year 4.

If you feel you may qualify for Pupil Premium Free School Meals, please do apply, following this link:

https://apps2.staffordshire.gov.uk/web/fsmweb/

Children may bring their own healthy packed lunch in a lunch box if they wish.  

Children in Nursery will eat their lunch in their classroom.

Toast

Toast will be available at playtimes for Reception - Year 4 children. This costs £1.00 each week and the exact money needs to be in a named envelope and given to the teacher on a Monday morning.  We have found that it is easier for the kitchen and the children, rather than paying each day, which takes a long time at playtime.
Free fruit is also available for KS1 and Ladybirds 
(Penguins will have their own snack which is provided in nursery)
Showbie

This communication tool will also continue into next term.  You will be invited to log-in to your new class Showbie in September.  This will enable you to send messages to your child’s teacher, which is easier and quicker than passing messages at the gate in a morning, or coming into the office.  Please be aware that Showbie will be having a rest over the summer holidays!
Newletters

Weekly newsletters are available on the website for parents to access. We will continue to post the newsletters on the website, in a bid to become paperless.  The newsletters also pop up on Showbie each week.  If you really feel you need a paper copy, please email the office and let them know.  
If you feel you need any help or have any questions or worries, please email school at:

headteacher@st-marys-uttoxeter.staffs.sch.uk     or    office@st-marys-uttoxeter.staffs.sch.uk

Thank you for all your support, kind wishes, patience and understanding this year – I wish you and your family a happy, safe and enjoyable summer and I look forward to seeing you in September.
kindest regards

Jo Moult
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